
 
 
 
Manitoba Conservation has received a proposal pursuant to The Environment Act from the following 
operation and invites public participation in the review process: 
 

TIM HORTON CHILDREN’S FOUNDATION INC. - TIM HORTON CHILDREN’S 
FOUNDATION YOUTH LEADERSHIP CAMP (FILE: 5493.00) 
 
A proposal has been received from the Tim Horton Children’s Foundation Inc. for the construction and 
operation of a youth leadership camp on Sylvia Lake in Whiteshell Provincial Park.   The camp would be 
situated on a 17.19 ha lease area in SE 3-14-12E, which is south of Pinawa and on the south side of the 
Winnipeg River.  The camp would be accessed from Provincial Road 307.  It is anticipated that the camp 
would host up to 3,800 youth annually with a maximum occupancy at a time of 256 participants, and 
would be staffed by an equivalent of 55 full time employees.  Year round facilities would include a main 
lodge, three bunkhouses, gathering hall, maintenance building, staff residence and wellness centre. 
Seasonal facilities would include 22 yurts for three season sleeping accommodation, washroom/shower 
complexes and pavilions.  Supporting infrastructure would include internal roads, a water treatment and 
distribution system, a wastewater collection and treatment system, and a fire protection system.  The 
facility would also include an outdoor challenge area and a beach area with docks, canoe and kayak racks 
and storage sheds.  Collateral facilities outside of the lease area would include a 3.65 km access road from 
PR 307 and a hydro line.  Construction of the project is projected to commence in the winter of 2011 and 
be completed by the fall of 2012, with camp program operation commencing in the summer of 2013.   
 
Anyone likely to be affected by the above operation and who wishes to make a representation either 
for or against the proposal should contact the Department, in writing or by e-mail 
(bruce.webb@gov.mb.ca), not later than JANUARY 5, 2011.  Further information is available from 
the Public Registries located at 123 Main St. (Union Station) Main Floor, Winnipeg; Millennium 
Public Library, 4th Floor, 251 Donald St., Winnipeg; Manitoba Eco-Network, 3rd Floor, 303 
Portage Ave.; Brokenhead River Regional Library, 427 Park Ave., Beausejour; R.M. of 
Whitemouth Office, 49 Railway Ave.; L.G.D. of Pinawa Office, 36 Burrows Rd.; Electronic registry 
@ www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal/registries or by contacting Bruce Webb, Environmental 
Engineer at 945-7021. 
 
Information submitted in response to this proposal is considered public information and will be made 
available to the proponent and placed on the public registry established in accordance with Section 17 of 
The Environment Act. 
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